MINUTES OF THE

REGULAR MEETING OF THE

PLANNING COMMISSION OF

GARDEN CITY, UTAH

The Garden City Planning Commission held their regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, April 4, 2012 at the Garden City Lakeview Building located at 69 N. Paradise Parkway, Building C.  Commission Chair Lance Bourne opened the meeting at 5:15 p.m.

Commission Members Present:


Jim Stone


Lance Bourne


DeWayne Gifford


Chuck Stocking


Nate Gracey


Excused:  Mike Schiess


    
     Dallas Solum

Others Present:

Sharlene Millard


Anita Weston


Kathie Andersen


Jacob Weeks


Brian House


George Peart

MINUTES
March 7, 2012

Commission Member Gifford made the motion to approve the minutes of March 7, with the revisions.  Commission Member Stocking seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.

ARCHITECTURAL STANDARDS FOR JAKE WEEKS RESTAURANT

Commission Chair Bourne wondered about the type of siding for the building located about 35 S. Bear Lake Blvd.  Jake Weeks said it will be pine that’s been cut down the middle with a rounded edge.  It will look rough.

He’s now working on the handicap ramp and will have handicap parking.  He will have two oversize parking stalls along with 14 regular parking stalls.  He can put more in if he has the room said Commission Chair Bourne.  He said you also have a huge advantage with using the city’s parking, other than Raspberry Days.  That’s in his favor.
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Commission Chair Bourne said he feels the standards are being met.  He does need three sides to conform with the Architectural Standards; Earth tone colors and use wood .  Mr. Weeks said he’s doing all four sides.

Mr. Weeks said it will look good.  There will be grass where the picnic tables are and everywhere there isn’t a parking lot.  He would like to open by May 19th.  He’ll have the dumpsters on the other side of the garage so it will be an easy access for the garbage truck to pick it up and away from the restaurant.
Mr. Weeks said his building will be tan or dark brown on all sides with a red metal roof.

There will be indoor seating, but will be used mostly for rainy days and will hold about 15-20 people.  There will be a rough cut log fence with two runs.

Commission Member Stocking made the motion that we approve the Jake Weeks plans for the business of his restaurant that is laid out on his plans here at 35 S. Bear Lake Blvd.  Commission Member Gifford seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.
The name of the business is Jake’s Shakes and he’ll sell shakes and burgers.

MISCELLANEOUS
Building Inspector, George Peart said he has talked with a man in Lake Edge Hills Subdivision who is concerned about the lot sizes.  There are CC&R’s that stipulate different setbacks of when they were in the county.  He feels Garden City should honor those setbacks the county had before this subdivision was annexed in.

Council Member Brian House and the Planning Commission agreed that we would have to honor those setbacks. 
Mr. Peart said there is a modular home moving in near Hodges Loop.

ADJOURNMENT

Commission Member Gifford made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:30 p.m.  Commission Member Stone seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.

APPROVED:




ATTEST:

________________________________       ____________________________________

Lance Bourne, Chair



Sharlene Millard, Assistant Clerk
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